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The Committee met with CSSB to discuss the Real Estate Fund on January 27th.  CSSB is moving 
to investing with more global real estate managers like Brookfield.  They will be making this 
change over 5-10 years with the goal to have a 40% allocation to global real estate.  Currently 
the CSSB fund has a 6.8% exposure to global real estate as of Feb 28.   Not immediately looking 
at replacing them but: 

e.e.



We also have a year-end review with Desjardins, similar to what we would have done with Sun Life, 
(March 28) along with a presentation on decumulation and the products they offer and how they may 
benefit our members.  This will be similar to what D. Tamburro presented to the Board at the December 
meeting, however coming directly from Desjardins. 
 
We are also working on setting up the Spousal RRSP as well as RRSP and TFSA accounts for Plan 
members spouses or partners.   Desjardins is more than willing to accommodate and timelines have 
been established.   Plan is for this to take effect in April 2022.  This is not a Board decision however it 
does go under the assets with Desjardins so coming for information purposes.  This will be a benefit 
administered by Human Resources.  The reduced fees under the Plan will be available to all participants 
in the additional RRSP and TFSA products, subject to the provisions of the agreements. 
 
CAPSA – been having some issues and been trying to find a way to share this so all DC Committee 
members can access them and provide their input, comments, etc.  A shared drive has been established 
for this. 
 
Terms of Reference – no changes required to be submitted to Ops. 
 
Action Items – many of these items related to Sun Life and as the Plan is no longer with Sun Life, most of 
these items are no longer applicable. 
 
M. Betcher advised there are some changes to the administration of the settling of pension assets for DC 
members on termination of employment.    Human Resources used to require every employee who 
terminated employment and left the pension plan to complete a Declaration of Marital Status attesting 
to the beneficiary they provided, when they joined the Plan, was the beneficiary they still had leaving 
the Plan (unless the made changes during employment that was provided to Human Resources).  Human 
Resources no longer has access to beneficiary information so asking for the Declaration is no longer 
relevant.  
 
For relationship breakdowns on the DC Plan, with Sun Life, Human Resources were very “hands on”.  
With the change to Desjardins, and discussions with our consultants, Human Resources had been too 
involved with relationship breakdowns.  Desjardins is our record keeper and should be the party 
responsible for handling these types of situations.   The University will now only provide a letter to the 



M. Betcher commented there are no issues from the perspective of Human Resources or the admin side 
either. 

 
Review of the Audit Plan (J. Peemoeller) – there no major changes to the audit plan from previous years 



CAPSA Guidelines Review (Guideline #4) – the Committee was asked to review the guideline to 
determine if there is any area we may need to better our governance with or that could use further 
clarity. 
 
6. Other Business (Trustee Education)  
 
M. Yasumatsu and J. Peemoeller presented on the key highlights from attending the Foundations of 
Trust Management Standards course.   This course is the foundation of what any new Trustees needs to 
know in order to be an effective Plan trustee. 
 
7. Date of Next Meeting 

The date of the next Board of Trustees meeting is June 13, 2022. 
 
8. Adjournment 
 
As there was no other business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned. 
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